

21 March 2014

Ms Lisa Mitchell Manager, Rail, Ports and Water Infrastructure Projects NSW Planning & Infrastructure GPO Box 39 SYDNEY NSW 2000

Dear Ms Mitchell

Review of Preferred Infrastructure Report CBD and South East Light Rail Project (SSI 6042)

Thank you for the opportunity to review the Preferred Infrastructure Report (PIR) for the CBD and South East Light Rail (CBD&SELR) Project. Health Infrastructure (HI), on behalf of NSW Health has reviewed the PIR in detail and acknowledges Transport for NSW's (TfNSW) efforts to respond to the issues on this project.

The issues previously raised by Health are being addressed by TfNSW and its partners and HI looks forward to continuing to work with the project team as it moves into detailed design.

Recommended draft conditions will be issued separately to Planning and Infrastructure in due course.

We look forward to continuing involvement in the project and should you require any further information or clarification on any of the comments above, please contact David Ballantyne on 9978 5774.

Yours sincerely

Sam Sangster \ Chief Executive